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Water Waze News

October 2023

Debbie Dever, Director
 
Glebe Harbor/Cabin Point Beach Clean Up Days were a huge success. Over 30 volunteers came together on September 30th and October 7th to clean up the community beaches.   Volunteers removed trash, lumber, tires, and other debris. Additionally, tree limbs were cut, and phragmites was removed. Volunteers also repaired and leveled the Cabin Point walkway.
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Special Thanks 

Bill Spencer and his volunteer group installed 10 benches along the Cabin Point waterfront using salvaged and donated materials (total cost $3 for nails). The group also installed “No Trespassing” signage at both GH and CP beaches. Thanks Fred Selby, Ed Jacques, Jack O-Neil, Bob Dunn, and Jimmy Moss.
Larry McHugh volunteered his time and 4-wheeler to assist with the task of hauling all the debris from the beach to the trailers. 
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Mike Berry volunteered his time and bush hog. Mike cut the phragmites at Glebe Harbor Beach and assisted with removal of the debris. 
THANK YOU TO ALL THE VOLUNTEERS
   ------------------------------------------------------------
Crystal Lane Beach - Clean up was completed by Joel Wilson and his landscape crew. They removed boards, debris and trash and also cleaned out the drainage ditch leading from the road to the beach.

The groin replacement project at Crystal Lane Beach has been approved by the County and Wetlands Board. Stay tuned for updates as to when the work will be completed.

Betty’s Pond  - A sign warning boaters of rocks at the entrance of Betty’s Pond will be installed when the Crystal Lane groin work is being completed.

